SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

To:  
Mayor and Deputy Mayor of Sandy Town Council


Chairman and Vice-Chairman of Planning, Parks and Open
Spaces Committee


All Members of Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee

There will be a Meeting of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee to be held on Monday 29th June in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30pm.

23rd June 2009







Jonathan Whitehurst










Deputy Town Clerk





         
AGENDA

1.  
Apologies
2.  
To Receive Statutory Declarations of Interests from Members 

(a)  Prejudicial interests.

(b)  Personal interests.
3.   Planning applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council











(Any plans received for comment by Sandy Town Council will be on display in the Committee Room from 7.15 p.m. onwards and Members are requested to view these prior to this item).
(See List Attached)
 4.
To approve the Minutes of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee Meeting held on Monday 18th May 2009.
To sign the Minutes of the Meeting of the Monday 18th May 2009 and as approved/amended and adopted by Full Council Meeting held on Monday 
22nd June 2009.  (Previously circulated)
5.    Verbal report from any local member who attended Development Control Committee on any matters affecting Sandy

6.    Sandy Car Park Trees

To receive and consider Deputy Clerk’s report (Copy attached).
7.    Football Tournament

To receive and consider Deputy Clerk’s report (Copy attached).
8.   Emergency Plan incorporating Flood Plan Working Group
To receive and consider Minutes of the meeting held on the 11th June 2009 (Copy attached).
9.    Sandy Enhancement Group
To receive and consider Deputy Clerk’s report (Copy attached).
10.  Street Naming
To receive and consider Deputy Clerk’s report (Copy attached).
11.  Press Release
SANDY TOWN COUNCIL
DETAILS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FROM CENTRAL BEDS DISTRICT COUNCIL

	DATE/REF
	APPLICANT
	DETAILS OF DEVELOPMENT
	TOWN COUNCIL COMMENTS
	CENTRAL BEDS NOTIFIED
	CENTRAL BEDS DECISION

	17/6/09

54/09


	CB/09/00741/ FULL

Mrs S Jones

Aragon Housing Association

2 Shannon Court

High Street

Sandy

SG19 1AG
	Full application for single storey rear extension at 3 Queens Road, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 1,5 Queens Road,2,4 South Road, Sandy notified.
	
	PP&OS

29/6/09
	

	18/6/09

55/09


	CB/09/01020/ FULL

Mr R Ellis

56b St Neots Road

Sandy

SG19 1LG
	Full application for two storey rear extension at 56b St Neots Road, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 56a, 58 St Neots Road, 11 Mills Walk, Sandy notified.
	
	PP&OS

29/6/09
	

	18/6/09

56/09


	CB/09/01143/ FULL

Mr P Daniels

134a St Neots Road

Sandy

SG19 1BS


	Full application for detached garage and store ancillary to residential dwelling at 134a St Neots Road, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 132a,134 St Neots Road, 1 Oak Close, Sandy notified.
	
	PP&OS

29/6/09
	

	22/6/09

57/09


	CB/09/01172/ FULL

Mr & Mrs Hakewill

19 Windsor Way

Sandy

SG19 1JL


	Full application for single storey side and rear extensions.  Front canopy and loft conversion with dormer window to rear at 19 Windsor Way, Sandy, Beds.

Near neigbours 17,21,22,24,26 
Windsor Way, 20,22 Leeds Smith Drive,Sandy notified.

	
	PP&OS

29/6/09
	


SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

PLANNING PARKS AND OPEN SPACES COMMITTEE – 29.06.09
Deputy Clerk’s Report

6.
Sandy Car Park Trees

Members may recall that at the entrance to the car park a barrier system was installed. Since the barrier system has been installed the lorries and coaches exiting the car park are now hitting three trees and additionally the two Maples are encroaching over the house. 
Pat Longland from Central Bedfordshire Council has inspected the trees and in his opinion the three trees should be removed and replaced with something more suitable and he has suggested replacing them with either Pyrus Chanticleer or Amelenchier arborea ‘Robin Hill’.
Because the three trees are within the conservation area of Sandy, the Town Council will have to apply to Central Bedfordshire Council to carry out work to remove the trees and the three trees will have to be replaced.
The cost to remove the three trees and replace with three new trees will be £700.00.
(Members are requested to decide if they would like the three trees to be removed and replaced subject to approval by Central Bedfordshire Council).
7.    Football Tournament

Sandy Colts FC and Sandy Colts (Girls) FC have written to request permission to hold a football tournament at Sunderland Road Recreation Ground (Copy of letter attached). They would like to hold a football tournament on Saturday 5th and Sunday 6th September 2009 and utilize all existing pitches. They would bring on site a refreshment caravan, burger stall, ice cream van, tent for first aid / registration and the vehicles to supply equipment. They would also need use of the toilets in the new Pavilion, and need access to a water supply.
(Members are requested to decide on whether they give permission for the tournament to be staged on 5th and 6th September 2009 at Sunderland Road Recreation Ground) 
9.    Sandy Enhancement Group
At its meeting on Wednesday 27th May 2009 the Sandy Enhancement Group made one recommendation to go to the next Planning Parks and Open Spaces meeting.

Resolved to Recommend: That the Town Council write to various organisations in the town i.e. schools, nursing homes, allotment holders and Budgens at Fallowfield to offer them the old concrete planters for free but the organisations would have to organize installation.
(Members are requested to consider the request and to instruct on how they want to proceed).
10. Street Naming
Members may recall that they resolved at the Planning Parks and Open Spaces meeting on the 18th May 2009 to agree with the street name of Brook End Lane as suggested. 
At the Town Council meeting on the 22nd June 2009 members decided that the naming of the road between Beeston and Brook End should be referred back to the next Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee meeting.
Request for the street name Brook End Lane was made by a resident on the basis of historical research. Supposedly a number of local businesses don’t want the road to be named and it takes up to two years to amend yellow pages. Satellite Navigation systems providers don’t route people through an unnamed road and if the road is named the road could become a rat run. Supposedly present traffic levels are damaging the road. 
(Members are requested to decide whether or not they would like the road to be named).
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